
Community Website: http://www.ParkmanOhio.com 
 

Newsletter E-mail: ParkmanOhio@gmail.com 
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Parkman Paragraphs 
Fall 2009.   



Parkman Paragraphs is published in Winter, Spring, Summer and Fall. 
This Fall 2009 issue is sponsored by the Parkman Trustees. 

Parkman Paragraphs  
Cory Anderson, Paragraphs Editor 

P0 Box 580, Parkman OH 44080-0580,  
for newsletter items only.  

For all other Township business, call 548-2904. 
Parkman Board of Trustees 

Parkman Chamber of Commerce 
Chamber meets on the 3rd Monday of each month at 7:30pm in the Community House.  

 
 

2009 Parkman Picnic review 
 

 Hosted by the Parkman Chamber of Commerce at Overlook Park on August 15th, the 
community picnic event was filled with food, activities, and community building fun. 

 

Special thanks to the Parkman Youth League for doing all of our grilling!  Also a special 
thanks to the Parkman Congregational Church for the games, Popsicles and the free pro-

duce.  The pavilion was packed this year with those who attended.  
 

Thank you all for your continued support to our community traditions.   
 

We look forward to seeing all of you at next years Parkman Community Picnic.   
 

Our Next Events are -  
 

Decorate the Parkman Square  
We will be decorating the Parkman Square the weekend after Thanksgiving.  Any help is 

always appreciated.  Thanks in advance.  Contact Faith  632-9149 for more info. 
 

Santa Sing a Long - at the Parkman Gazebo  
Join fellow Parkman Residents on Sunday December 13th, 2009 at 2pm as we host  
another Santa Sing Along at the Gazebo. This traditional event includes song sheets, hot 
chocolate and the special visit from Santa and his elf.  All are welcomed to attend this 
free event. 

 

2009 Annual Parkman Christmas Dinner 
For those adults that volunteered at the Parkman Pancake Breakfast we look forward to 

seeing you at the annual Christmas party Monday December 21, 2009.   
Contact Debra Wilson at 548-8307 to RSVP 

 
Thanks to Steve Bozak for making the kitchen at community house shine.   

You do a fine job with putting in the usual about the meetings. 
 

For more information about any of our events, attend the next  
Chamber meeting or check out the Parkman website  

for the most current information.  
 

Township Trustees  
(meets 1st & 3rd Tuesdays - 7:30pm)  
Patrick Joyce 
Kevin O’Reilly 
Lucinda Sharp-Gates 
 

Fiscal Officer 
Nancy Wheelock 
 

Parkman Community House &  
Overlook Park Parnaby Pavilion 
Wendy Anderson 548-2388 

Cemetery Sexton 
Dale Komandt 

Fire & Rescue 
Wayne Komandt 
 

Fire/Medical Emergencies:  
CALL 911 

Zoning Commission  
(meets 4th Tuesday) 
 
 

Zoning Appeals Board  
(meets 2nd Tuesday 7pm)  
Cindy Gazley 

Zoning Inspector  
(Wednesdays 7-8:30pm)  
John Hasman 
Phone: 440-548-2904  or 
ParkmanZone@windstream.net 

E-mails must have residents name 
and contact info to be  
officially answered. 

Roads Department  
Tom Evers 
ParkmanRoadDept@windstraaeam.net 

Parkman Chamber of Commerce 
Chamber meets on the 3rd Monday of each month at 7:30pm in the  

Parkman Community House. We are always looking for new members.  
 

Our next event is the  
Santa Sing a Long - at the Parkman Gazebo  

Sunday December 13th,   All are welcomed to attend this free event. 
 

2009 Annual Parkman Christmas Dinner 
For those who volunteered at the Parkman Pancake Breakfast we look forward to seeing 

you at the annual Christmas party Monday December 21, 2009.   
Contact Debra Wilson at 548-8307 to RSVP 

Parkman Trick or Treating   
 

Parkman Trick or Treating  will be on Halloween Day - October 31st, 2009 from 5:30pm 
to 7pm.  Safe crossing of the Rt. 422 and Rt. 529/Rt. 88 intersection will be hosted once 

again by the Parkman Fire and Rescue Team.  Be sure to drive safe and watch for our 
trick or treaters!  Happy Halloween everyone!! 



Parkman Trustees Notes 
From Lucinda Sharp-Gates 

 
We thank the community for passing the road levy! As we answer calls about our 
roads we are reminded by our constituents that they helped to pass that levy and 
we are grateful. 
 

We will never make up that five year deficit when we had to pull road mainte-
nance money from our general fund. Passing the levy produces about $96,000 a 
year for the five years of the levy but at the same time, costs have risen for gravel 
and material, diesel fuel and equipment and maintenance. 
 

Our decisions are based on the allocation of the Township budgeted funds after 
review by the County Treasurer’s office and the allocation of the limited man-
power, Tom Evers, Ralph Kumher and Seth Wells, the latter two being part time 
or seasonal.   
 

The maintenance of gravel roads which comprise 22 of the 27 miles of roads for 
which the Township is responsible is weather related.  In the drier summer 
months the roads are hard and scraping them creates a dust challenge. Weather 
permitting the spring thaw and the fall rains create a softer road.  That is when 
most of the road preparation is done and there is less dust.  Dust control is pro-
vided by the brine companies.  We call often, but they make the decision of 
where and when to go.   
 

Soon Tom will be prepping the roads for what we all hope will be a gentle winter. 
 

There is no panacea, no stimulus money for Townships, and only limited Issue 
Two money every few years.  It’s just us doing our best for the Township!  
 

Lucinda Sharp-Gates, Trustee 
440-548-2857 
 

 

Meet the Trustees Candidates Night  

 

Meet the Trustees Candidates Night will be held on  
Monday, October 5, 2009 at 7:00 PM  

 

at the Parkman Township Community House  
(State Route 422, just east of Route 528).   

 

Candidates Kevin O’Reilly, Lucinda Sharp-Gates and Nancy Ferguson 
will be present to answer questions.   

 

Sponsored by the Parkman Chamber of Commerce 

Parkman Connections  
Parkman’s new and free community informational and fitness program 

  
Parkman has a new group called Parkman Connections.  The new group is open and free 
to all Parkman residents who are interested in learning more about a wide variety of  
subjects, and to those who are trying to get - or stay - fit. 
  
Parkman Connections' meet on Wednesdays at the Parkman Community House.  From 
6:30 to 7:30 pm, an informational program will be presented.  After the informational 
program, fitness activities will be held from 7:30 to 8:30 pm for those who are interested 
in participating.   
  
At 7:30 pm, Parkman residents will divide into two groups for the fitness portion of the 
evening.  Those who are physically fit will enjoy walking with neighbors and friends on 
the second floor of the Community House while those with physical restraints and those 
who are interested in participating in a self-help weight loss support group will meet on 
the first floor to discuss weight control and participate in low impact exercises.  If any 
Parkman resident is interested in the fitness activities only, they should plan to arrive at 
7:30 pm.  

     The schedule for Parkman Connections' this Fall is: 
  
October 7  -      Spring-Blooming Flower Bulbs, Part 2  -  Speaker: Jane Zajaczkowski 
October 14  -    The U.S. Postal Service  -  Find out how the Postal Service can help you    
                                sell on Ebay!  -  Speaker: Cheryl Smith, Parkman Post Office 
October 21  -    Craft and Game Night 
October 28  -    Parkman Township Trustees - Who they are and what they do  -   
                                Speaker:  Lucinda Sharp-Gates 
November 4  -  Growing indoor plants  -  Speaker to be announced 
November 11  - Holiday Scents with Herbs   -  Speaker:  Nancy Ferguson 
November 18  - Craft and Game Night 
November 25  - No meeting because it‘s the day before Thanksgiving. 
December 2  -   Garden topic to be announced 
December 9  -    Books  -  Speaker:  Rachael Hartman - Library Manager, Middlefield  
                                Public Library 
December 16  -  Craft and Game Night 
December 23  -  No meeting  -  Christmas break 
December 30  -  Pot Luck Dinner  -  Let's celebrate the end of 2009 and get ready  
                                for 2010! 
  

    If you have any questions, please send an email to  
Jane Zajaczkowski at ParkmanConnections@gmail.com  

 

Parkman Community Watch Effort 
Geauga County Sheriffs Report now on www.ParkmanOhio.com 

 

As requested by our residents, the monthly issue of our Geauga County Sheriffs Report 
can now be found on our website www.ParkmanOhio.com.  This is a part of our effort to 
support community watch and keep our neighborhood safe to reside in.  We all live here 
and need to help our community maintain the quality of life we so appreciate.  After the 
Parkman Cemetery issue, we need to work together to prevent future problems. 



Rev. John Burkley, Pastor     

2009 Mass Schedule 
Masses: Saturday Vigil: 5:00pm - St. Edward      6:30pm –St. Lucy 

Sunday: 8:30a m - St. Edward      10:30am –St. Lucy   
Confessions: 4:15-5:00pm-St Edward      7:15pm-St. Lucy 

Weekday Mass: M at 6pm and T-F at 8am in St. Edward Chapel 
 

http://www.SSEdwardLucy.com  

SS. Edward and Lucy     
Catholic Parish Community 

Chickagami Park Opens Soon                  
 

Many of you have, or know others who have, enjoyed the facilities and trails at Camp 
Chickagami on Tavern Road in Parkman Township. The property was owned and man-
aged by the Boy Scouts of America, and used as a camping facility through much of the 
20th Century. In 2003, to reduce operating costs, the Western Reserve Council sold the 
camp to Geauga Park District, who later named the property Chickagami Park. 
 

After holding two public input meetings to gather ideas from area residents, a long-range 
plan was established. Following some restoration and clean up, two new group camp sites 
have been constructed, and will be opened for public reservations beginning November 
1st. Each site contains a lean-to with fireplace, two tent pads, grill and fire ring. The scouts 
have continued to use the property since its sale, and will retain first rights to reserve the 
group sites each fall for the following year. Additionally the Boy Scouts have exclusive 
use of a few buildings on site. 
 

Additional improvements will take place in Chickagami Park over the coming years, but 
for now you can enjoy hiking, camping and picnicking in the county’s newest park. To 
reserve the shelter or camp sites for 2010 beginning November 1st call 440-286-9516 or 
reserve online at www.geaugaparkdistrict.org. 
 

Following are some Geauga Park District programs in our area.  
For a full list, see www.geaugaparkdistrict.org. Register online or call 440-286-9516. 
 

Amish Backroads Bicycle Tour (Ages 12 years & up) 
Sunday, October 18, 1:00-2:30 PM -  Swine Creek Reservation, Lodge Parking area  
Cycle through Geauga’s  Amish countryside with cyclist Bob Maxwell and a Park Natu-
ralist for a 15-20 miles outing on mainly unpaved roads with rolling hills. All terrain 
bikes are strongly recommended; helmets required.  Pre- registration required.  
 

Halloween Wagon Rides  
Sundays, October 18 & 25, 1:00-4:30 PM - Swine Creek Reservation, Woods Edge 
Get into the Halloween spirit and ride the haunted wagon trail, learning about some of 
nature's creepy-crawlies along the way. Costumes welcome! Free passes ensure first-
come, first-served boarding.   
 

Howl'oween Hound Hike  
Saturday, October 31, 10:00 AM-12:00 PM Swine Creek Reservation, Lake Side Parking 
Lot.  Costumes (dog or human) optional. One non-aggressive leashed dog per handler.  
Pre- registration required.  
 

Holiday Greens Workshop  
Saturday December 5, 9:00am-12:00pm or 1:00-4:00pm - Swine Creek Reservation,  
Decorate for the holidays by making a beautiful arrangement from fresh evergreens. Se-
lect from 4 options: wreath, hanging willow basket, pineapple centerpiece, lantern center-
piece.  Fee for materials/instruction: $23.00, $18 upon registration, $5 to instructor at pro-
gram. Fully Wheelchair / Stroller Accessible.  Pre- registration required. 
 

POLKA FEST IN OCTOBER 
Sunday, October 18  

 

Noon Polka Mass  1:30pm Dinner Dance  
 

Tickets are $15 and may be purchased in the Church office 
(Dinner Reservations must be made) 

Music by Wayne Tomsic Orchestra  
 

Make check payable to St. Edward Church - P.O. Box 709 - Parkman OH 44080 
Paid Ticket Reservations may be picked up at the office or at the door. 

 

QUESTIONS: Call the Church Office (440) 548-3812 
NO RESERVATIONS NEEDED FOR THE POLKA MASS 

Amish and Mennonite Mobile Cannery  
returns to Parkman as an Operations Base 

  

On October 15th and 16th, 2009, the Amish and MCC (Mennonite Central Committee) 
will be at the Parkman Fire Department canning 16,000 lbs of turkey.  This canned food 
is distributed throughout the country to those in need as a charity 
 

The Mennonite and other churches will have Thursday to perform canning operations and 
the Amish churches will have Friday.  These volunteers will be preparing the turkey and 
canning.  FYI in 2008 - there was 35 stops made and volunteers canned 563,648 cans. 
 

MCC was at the Parkman Fire Department about 9 yrs ago.   Parkman Fire Chief Wayne 
Komandt welcomed to let them come into our community and use the Parkman Station 
for an operation base this year.   
 

The mobile cannery has been doing this many years.  The guys on this truck come from 
all over the country, they give up 2 yrs to do this community service. They will begin  
setting up Wednesday before from 2pm.  Men start showing up at 5am Thursday morning 
to start cutting the turkey….how many cans will they get this year?  Take a guess and win 
a $20 gift certificate to Graham’s Country Store in Parkman.  Call 440-632-9149 with you 
guess.  



Parkman Boy Scout Troop # 76 
 

Our boys are off to Scout camp this November for their fall campout.  
This event will build character and be long-remembered by the boys 
(as well as the leaders).  If you have boys that might be interested in 
such a growth experience, then come to one of our meetings. 
 
 
 

The Scouts continue to meet every forth Monday evening at 7:30 p.m. at the Boy Scout 
Lodge on Sperry Lane (near the baseball fields) in Middlefield.  New boys are always 
welcome to join us (ages 11 – 18). 
 

Scott Villers, Troop 76 committee chairman (440) 548-3622 

North East Community 
 

Sunday Gatherings start at 11am(Bible Study at 9:30am) 
in the Parkman Community House.  All are welcome! 

 
 

For more information call 440-636-2836 or check out the Church Website:  
www.necommunity.org      for news, events, devotions, discipleship, ministries and more! 

 

Learning to love God and to love people in three life phases: 
Fining life, Living life, Giving our life 

 

We look forward to meeting you! 
 

Parkman Congregational Church  
http://www.forministry.com/USOHCOCCCPCCPC/  

ParkmanChurch@windstream.net 
 

SUNDAY MORNING SCHEDULE 
Prayer Time, 8:55 AM - 9:10 AM 

Happy Quarter Hour, 9:00 AM (social time, light refreshments) 
Sunday School for All Ages, 9:15 AM 
Sunday Morning Worship, 10:15 AM 

 

All are welcomed and encouraged! 
 
 

Free Meals Invitation!  
You are invited to join the members and friends of Parkman Congregational Church for a 

free meal on the last Wednesday of each month.   The Summer/Fall 2009 meals  are: 
 

October 28 – Goulash 
November 25th – Meatloaf 

December 30th – Shepherd’s Pie  
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR OCTOBER 8th through 11th. 
YOU WON’T WANT TO MISS THESE SPECIAL MEETINGS WITH  

 

STAN HANKINS 
MINISTERING IN THE FELLOWSHIP OF AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST INTERNATIONAL 

 

AT PARKMAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  
Contact 440-548-4829 for more information or RSVP  

 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 8TH, 7:00 PM  

OPEN FORUM WITH REFRESHMENTS TO FOLLOW 
 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 9TH, 6:30 PM  
POTLUCK WITH STAN SPEAKING AT 7:00 PM 

 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 10TH, 7:00 PM  

 MEETING WITH STAN 
 

SUNDAY MORNING, OCTOBER 11TH, 10:15 AM 
WORSHIP SERVICE LED BY STAN FOLLOWED BY A LUNCHEON. 

2009 Ohio Solar Tour  
Saturday & Sunday, October 3 & 4 - Statewide  

 
Green Energy Ohio welcomes the annual 2009 Ohio Solar Tour!  Green Energy Ohio is 
the Ohio Chapter of the American Solar Energy Society (ASES), and GEO's 7th Annual 
Ohio Solar Tour is part of the National Solar Tour managed by ASES.   
 

This FREE statewide event on October 3 & 4 provides the unique opportunity for people 
to visit Open House Sites and  talk with owners living and working with clean energy 
technologies. 
 

How to Participate:  Visit the Ohio Solar Tour Welcome Page on the GEO website.  Pre -
view GEO’s Ohio Solar Tour sponsors, supporters and GEO News magazine advertisers 
while reading the detailed information on creating a ‘self-guided tour’ to open house sites 
(four organized guided tours are available as well).  Once directed to the Search Page, you 
will be able to build your ‘self-guided tour’ by selecting the following criteria you are in-
terested in:  location, date & time, type of building, and type of technology.  Using 
Google Maps, you can print a map, directions and description of each site on your ‘self-
guided tour.’   Enjoy your clean energy journey across the Buckeye State!   

http://www.GreenEnergyOhio.org  

Parkman Historical Society - Harvest Dinner 
 

The Parkman Historical Society  is holding a Harvest Dinner  
October 24th from 5 to 7 PM at the Community House.   

Cost will be $7.00 and Free for those 4 and under.   
 

Dinner will include beverage and dessert.   
For dinner tickets contact: Jean Ebersbach at 548-2138 or Nikki Shrock 548-2208  

 

Remember that our next meeting November 16th at 7pm and on the third Thursday of 
every odd month at the Parkman Community House..   

 

Thank you all for your continued support! 



Green Address Signs - Parkman Address Signs have just been redesigned to host 4 inch 
lettering verses the former 3 inch lettering   This is due to easier visibility during a faster 
pace travel during emergencies.   If you have not purchased your highly vis ible green 
with white reflective white letters street address sign yet - then get the newest version of 
our project. 
 

Don’t wait until its too late - it will be your emergency that will be affected! 
Call Dale Komandt at 548-5636 for details!  Stop Procrastinating!! 

Parkman Zoning Inspector 
 

Please remember when applying for a zoning certificate to construct a new home or for an 
addition to an existing home to have a copy of the blueprints along with the other neces-
sary documents. These prints, once approved will be stamped and then must be used to 
obtain the necessary building permits from the county. 
 

Something new on driveways that has not been previously regulated through the zoning 
resolution. Driveways now must have a minimum setback from side and rear lot lines of 
three feet, measured in a perpendicular fashion from the lot line to the edge of the drive-
way. Driveways shall be constructed of a durable all weather surface, and shall have a 
minimum width of 12 feet. 
 

There are other regulations that apply to driveways located near an intersection or a drive-
way that exceeds 600 feet. Please stop down to the zoning office and we can go over the 
complete specifics on driveways regulations. 
 

John Hasman 
Parkman Township Zoning Inspector 
 

Office hours are every Wednesday evening from 7 – 8:30 PM,  
and the office is located at the rear of the Community House.  

 

You can reach the Zoning Office at 440-548-2904 (extension 2 ) 
or parkmanzone@windstream.net 

Overlook Park and Parkman Recreation Committee 
 

Parkman Parks and Recreation has secured funding for the Overlook Park Playground 
Project.  Last fall a $7500 matching  grant was awarded to Parkman Township from 
Kool-aide (Kaboom).  Parkman Parks and Recreation was formed and has been organiz-
ing and raising funds for this project.  To date, through the grant, fundraising and dona-
tions, approximately $13,500 has been raised for this project.  Playground renovations 
take place on September 26th.  The renovated portion of the playground will be new and  
ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) compliant.  The new Playground equipment  
arrived September 17th @ Hauser Landscaping.   
 

Parkman Parks and Recreation would like to thank Dave Hauser and his crew for off-
loading the new playground equipment.  Without them, it might still be on the truck.  
While it is impossible to recognize all who contributed we would like to try:  Thank 
You – Parkman Fire and Rescue Association, Parkman Chamber of Commerce, St. Ed -
wards, Parkman Congregational Church, Viller’s Electric, The Snow-mobile Club, Park-
man Western Phoenix Lodge, The Frank Agency, Grand River Pet Care Center LLC., 
MD Reality, Parkman Township and everyone else who contributed time, money and  
material to this project.  If we missed you and you would like to be recognized, let us 
know.  Thanks Parkman!   
 

Pat Joyce  
 

Parkman Volunteer Fire and EMS Fundraiser 
Angel Food -  (www.angelfoodministries.com) 

 

This is a fundraiser project that donates  money to the Parkman Fire and EMS when you 
purchase their monthly menu meal plan.  Contact Liz Sanders at 548-2334 for more info .  

           

Parkman Volunteer EMS  
From: Joan Dillon   

   EMS Report for Fall of 2009 
       Ahhh, the cool fresh days of fall have arrived.  Gorgeous 
sunrises and sunsets are there to be enjoyed. The summer wasn’t 
as hot as usual, so I am thankful for that. I can’t help but wonder 
what kind of winter we’ll have.  

       EMS personnel update:  It saddened us all to accept the resignation of EMT-B Adele 
Sohm. She is a rare and lovely lady who will be missed at the department. Stacy Ur-
banowitz is now known as Stacy Raymond since she’s newly married to Jeff Raymond, 
one of our county policemen. Ask her about their honeymoon in Maui, Hawaii!  Courtney 
and Liz’s daughter, Shelby, is in the process of taking her National Registry for her EMT-
B certification. Rick Pierce has begun paramedic training.  I hear a rumor that he’s enjoy-
ing reading all those chapters on laws, rules and regulations.   
       Flu season is here.  From all indications, it could be nasty. We’re getting our flu shots 
and recommend that everyone out there seriously consider getting yours.  We don’t want 
to lose any of our friends, neighbors or residents this year to H1N1. 
       Stay safe out there.  Come down to the station on the first Wednesday of the month 
and attend an Association meeting….check us out.  Meet the volunteers.  Any questions 
or for information on anything, call Chuck (firefighter) or Joanie (EMS) at 440-548-7541.        

Parkman 55 Plus Club 
The Parkman 55 Plus Club meets on the first Thursday (at noon) of each month at the 
Parkman Community House   Come to one of the monthly meetings and find out more!.  
 

Parkman Road Department 
Tom Evers - ParkmanRoadDept@windstream.net 

 

Its hard to believe summer is almost over. In the coming weeks we be out doing 
cracksealing on our paved roads. This usually takes about a week, weather pend-
ing. We are currently trying to finish up some ditching projects. Once the weather 
breaks we will begin to prepare the roads for winter. Just a reminder Fences are 
Not Permitted within the Road Right of Way.  
 

IT IS IMPORTANT TO RESPECT OUR WORK ZONES . WATCH FOR MOVING  
EQUIPMENT and WORKERS . USE CAUTION WHEN TRAVELING THROUGH THEM.  



Parkman Volunteer Fire  
From: Chief Komandt 

 

A FEW WEEKS AGO I  HAD THE HONOR OF HOSTING A RECOGNI-
TION DINNER FOR THE MEMBERS OF THE PARKMAN FIRE DEPARTMENT. 
WE DECIDED TO HONOR AL WILSON WHO HAD RECENTLY RETIRED AFTER 
20 YEARS ON THE DEPARTMENT. WE USED THE OPPORTUNITY TO HONOR 
ALL THE MEMBERS OF THE DEPARTMENT AND I THOUGHT YOU MIGHT BE 
INTERESTED TO SEE WHO IS ON YOUR FIRE DEPARTMENT AND HOW LONG 
THEY HAVE BEEN SERVING YOU. 

Parkman Youth League - Valentines Day Raffle  
 

The Parkman Youth League would like to take this opportunity to thank our 2009 Sponsors:  
 

Creepin’ Creek Farms, Ken Fuhry; Attorney at Law, Bergs Eye View, Mike’s Auto, 
Crossroads Country Café, and The Parkman Chamber of Commerce.   

 

Your sponsorship enables us to keep the cost of participation affordable, helps with the 
purchase of uniforms and equipment, as well as the payment of umpire fees and tourna-
ment fees.  We are extremely appreciative and hope that you will continue to support the 
Parkman Youth League.    
 

We are planning our Valentine’s Day Reverse Raffle and are seeking donations for a  
Chinese Auction.  For information regarding sponsorship, auction donations or the Park-
man Youth League call Mike/Candie Peters 440-548-5565 or Pat Joyce 440-548-5576.  

Richard B. Pelmonter 
US Air Force 1960-1987 

Rich attended Parkman School through 8th grade, then went to Cardinal (which at that 
time was called Middlefield High School).  He excelled in athletics and became a valu-
able player in track and football.  In 1960, he set Geauga County oldest track record for 
the 100-meter dash and qualified for state.  The day after he graduated from high school, 
Rich and several of his buddies enlisted in the United States Air Force.  
 

After his basic training in Texas, Rich was assigned to the Air Weather Squadron and re-
ceived training as a weather technician.  He served with a unit of the Air Weather Service 
which provides weather information for military flight operations.  He completed 37 
months of combat duty in Vietnam and received Distinguished Flying Cross for aerial 
achievement in Southeast Asia.  He was also stationed in Guam and Germany as well as 
many bases throughout the United States. 
 

Military life agreed with him.  He loved his country and loved what he was doing.  He 
wore his uniform proudly and served his country honorably for 27 years, retiring in 1987.  
He moved to Florida and spent his remaining years in Orlando.  
Rich died of cancer on May 24, 2003. 
 

Thank you Mary Soltis for sending in this great story about 
your brother Rich and his dedication to serving our country.  
Sharing these stories with the Parkman community gives us a  
little history of our former residents.  Parkman hosts a wealth 
of people  who are dedicated  in helping our town and country 
be a safe place to live.   
 

As the Parkman Paragraphs continues its search for other sto-
ries, please feel welcomed to send in yours.   This is a commu-
nity project, and your input is what we are hoping to see in our 
next editions. 

JOINED IN 2009 
JIM CLAUSON, STACY RAYMOND, 
ANDREA VILLERS, JEREMY HALL, 
PATTY HALL 
 

JOINED IN 2008 
TONY CLAWSON, RICK PIERCE 
 

JOINED IN 2007 
JIM BARIL, LIZ SANDERS, JOSH 
HALL, ERIC MATHEWS, JEFF HALL 
 

JOINED IN 2006 
LUANNE BAKER 
 

JOINED IN 2005 
STEVE DALE 
 

JOINED IN 2004 
KELLY ANDERSON, ED WILSON  
COURTNEY SANDERS,  
OWEN BROWNFIELD, 
MIKE KOMANDT 
 

JOINED IN 2003 
LYNN KOMANDT 
 

JOINED IN 2002 
ADELE SOHM  

JOINED IN 2001 
TOM EVERS 
BERNIE ZAHURANIC 
 

JOINED IN 1997  (12 YEARS) 
SANDIE PARNABY 
 

JOINED IN 1993  (16 YEARS ) 
MARK STRUMBLY 
 

JOINED IN 1986  (23 YEARS) 
ELWIN  COE 
JOAN DILLON 
 

JOINED IN 1979 (30 YEARS) 
SCOTT DILLON 
 

JOINED IN 1976 (33 YEARS ) 
BETTY KOMANDT 
 

JOINED IN 1972 (37 YEARS ) 
WAYNE KOMANDT 
 

JOINED IN 1965 (44 YEARS) 
CHUCK DILLON 
 

JOINED IN 1960 (49 YEARS) 
DALE KOMANDT 

AS WE ONCE AGAIN START TO GET INTO THE COLDER TIME OF 
YEAR I WANT TO REMIND EVERYONE TO PLEASE CHECK THEIR HEATING 
SYSTEMS .FOR THOSE WHO HEAT WITH WOOD BE SURE TO CHECK AND 
CLEAN THE CHIMNEY, AND FOR EVERYONE, PLEASE CHECK THE CHIMNEY 
PIPES TO INSURE THEY ARE IN GOOD CONDITION 
           I WOULD AGAIN LIKE TO TALK ABOUT EMS SOFT BILLING. I ASKED 
IN THE LAST PARKMAN PARAGRAPH FOR ANY COMMENTS ABOUT EMS 
SOFT BILLING. I RECEIVED NO COMMENTS AT ALL.IT IS MY INTENTION TO 
RECOMMEND TO THE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES THAT THEY BEGIN EMS SOFT 
BILLING AT THE FIRST OF THE YEAR. 
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Many flavors of cars  
 

Much live music  
 

Multiple choices of food 
 

Many Many Thanks 
   

filled the display area.  
 
filled the ears. 
 
filled the taste buds. 
 
filled the air to all  
   supporting this event!! 


